ST JAMES’

CATHOLIC HIGH SCHOOL

2" April 2020
Dear Parent/Carer
Re: Camps International Trip Update

First of all, | would like to thank you for your continued patience at this time of uncertainty, especially in
relation to foreign travel. | have spoken to Camps International who are organising the trip to Kenya which is
due to depart in July

The situation is currently as follows:

e The guidance the company have been given is that travel restrictions are in place until 16th April.
Theoretically, if the Government were to lift travel restrictions the trip could go ahead. This is based on
foreign office guidance

e The company expect to hear soon regarding potential travel restrictions after 16™ April. If the travel
restrictions are extended into the July/August period, then we can fall into the bracket for cancellation
and refund

Whilst | understand that this is extremely frustrating, we are currently in no position to cancel the trip as we
would receive no refund through insurance. If restrictions are extended beyond the point of travel, we will
then be in a position to make a decision regarding cancellation. | will update you as soon as we receive any
more information.

Yours faithfully

opifo

Mr A Pontifex
Headteacher
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